
Dear Members of the Oregon Ways and Means Committee, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Ontario Chamber of Commerce to request your support in securing 
$4.5 million of capital funding for the construction of a new pool in the Ontario recreational 
district. 
 
As you may be aware, our community has been in need of a public swimming pool for many 
years, and we believe that this project will have a significant positive impact on our local 
economy and quality of life. In addition to providing a much-needed recreational resource for 
our residents, a new pool will also serve as a valuable asset for our local businesses and tourism 
industry. 
 
The Ontario Chamber of Commerce is committed to promoting economic growth and 
development in our city, and we believe that a new pool will help to attract new businesses and 
visitors to our area, while also improving the overall health and well-being of our residents. 
 
We are confident that with your support, we can make this exciting project a reality and help to 
build a brighter future for our community. Thank you for your consideration, and we look 
forward to working with you to make this vision a reality. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Breidenbach 
 


